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Easter Party and Egg Hunt 

Saturday April 1
st
 at 10am.   

 
 
 

  Egg hunt for all ages, even adults! 
 

  Egg decorating stations. Please bring 3 boiled eggs per child for 
decorating. 

 
  Easter bunny will be here! Bring camera or phone for photos. 

 
  Great Prizes, Coffee, Juice, Muffins and Fruit will be provided! 

 
  First egg hunt will begin at 10:15 for the little ones. Be sure to 

bring your baskets!! 

Use of the park and this event is for IOPPOA members and accompanied eligible guests (see park rules). If you wish to join, 
please contact a board member. Sign up will  also be available at the park during this event. 



 

 

From the IOPPOA President 

ISLE OF PINES PROPERTY OWNERS’ BOARD MEMBERS 

Officers: 

Name Phone Email 

President: Terry Gardner 407-496-1522 gardnerinc@bellsouth.net  

Vice Pres: Al Eastburn 321-245-7710 aheast4748@aol.com 

Treasurer: Ed Moon  321-228-3116  ed@turbomoon.com 

Secretary: Jesse Dance  flyfshermn82@gmail.com 

Board Members: 

Dana Aikin 407-401-3606 123danaaikin@gmail.com 

Suzanne Arnold 407-281-0901 suzarnold@mindspring.com 

Fred Blankenbicker   flb_steelers@yahoo.com 

Robert Holder   jetbreeze45@aol.com 

Chet Koziniski 828-699-8715 chk43812@yahoo.com 

Shawn Krzanik 321-239-6462 stkrzanik@gmail.com 

Domenique Lombardo 407-474-7000 dblanch@bellsouth.net 

Kurt Lugar  lugar@bellsouth.net 

Donna Spencer 716 -861 -7076   djspe1121@aol.com  

Amanda Starcher   Amanda.starcher@gmail.com 

Kip Buckley  cpbuckleyiv@gmail.com 

 

The IOPPOA Board meets 
the First Tuesday of every 

month at 7:00pm at the 
South Beach Park. All are 

welcome to attend.   

Please contact a board of-
ficer if you would like a 

topic to be put on the agen-
da for discussion.  

 

Check us out at 
www.isleofpines.org 

 
Dear Neighbors, 
 
Happy April! Hopefully you are looking forward to the warm weather and being able to enjoy the outdoors 
as much as myself. Summer is just around the corner and all of us will soon be spending more leisure time 
at the South Park. Please enjoy the park and also help us maintain it by cleaning up after yourself before 
you leave the Park. If you happen to see something that is out of order it would be great that you take the 
time to make it right.  
 
I would encourage each member to speak to your surrounding neighbors about joining the Property Owner 
Association as the more members we have it enables us to accomplish more projects and maintain our     
existing property. We are seeking feedback from anyone that is interested in helping with the clearing of 
the North Park property. We would like to schedule a work day in the near future. Please contact Amanda 
Starcher at Amanda.starcher@gmail.com or myself at gardnerinc@bellsouth.net or call me at 407-496-
1522 to add your name to the list of volunteers so we may schedule and get started. There are many other 
things that can be accomplished at the North Park besides a Dog Park! 
 
As a reminder the Board Meets the first Tuesday of each month at the South Park at 7:00pm and everyone 
is welcome to join in. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Terry Gardner  
IOPPOA President  
 
   

mailto:Amanda.starcher@gmail.com
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March Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:  3/7/2017 
Start time:   7:05pm 
Meeting called to order by Terry Gardner, 
February minutes were accepted and seconded with no opposition 
Treasurers report showed a total of $25,604.77 as of date 2/28/2017 and was read and approved.  No one opposed. 
 
Discussion of Old Business:   
 
Orange County will not be dropping the speed limit at this time. The county recommended the placement of a small 
median island to be located somewhere between the old country store and Augustine Road to as a traffic calming 
device as this is the area that encounters the most speeding in and out of the community.  
 
Josh and Suzanne are working on creating an active PayPal link on the IOP website.   
 
The easement agreement between the IOPPOA is complete and has been filed in the county records granting Mr. 
Rogers the owner of lots 4 & 5 a 30’ wide easement of the south portion of our lot 3. We are awaiting final billing 
from the Attorney.  
 
Discussion of New Business: 
 
Private/reserved party parking needs to be discussed as between the gate and the pavilion.  Possible parking map 
might need to be added to the park rules paperwork. Terry and Al are going to walk the property to determine what 
is needed to clarify the parking areas for vehicles and boat trailer parking and possibly some new signage.  
 
A motion was made to allow more than 50 people for a park party on 4/21, but the host needed to supply a port-o-let 
and liability insurance.  It was seconded.  No opposition.  Motion passed.   
 
A motion was made for $700 for park dock repairs/upgrades including bumpers, staining the dock, and necessary 
board replacement.  It was seconded with no opposition.  Motion passed. 
 
Dana will head the Father’s Day fishing tournament on June 18th.  Registration is at 5:30am and weigh-in is at noon.  
Lunch will take place after the weigh-in.  Entry fee is $ l0 per person.  Trophies for biggest fish and most weight.  
Artificial lures only. A $550 budget was determined.   It was motioned and seconded.  No one opposed.  Motion 
passed. 
 
We will be taking donations for the July 4th fireworks fund.  
 
Meeting ended at 8:05pm 
 
Board Members that attended: Dana Aikin, Fred Blankenbicker, Jesse Dance, Terry Gardner, Al Eastburn, Aman-
da Starcher, Donna Spencer, Robert Holder, Chet Kozinski, Kip Buckley, Ed Moon, Kurt Lugar, Shawn Krzanik, 
Suzanne Arnold 
 
Board Members Absent 
Domenique Lombardo 
 
Guests: 
Emily Durham, Jay Blumetti, David Hatfield, Mike & Jen Land, Dave Caldwell, John Odena  



 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER 

 
A BIG THANKS to Mike & Jen Land for 
hosting the IOPPOA Saint Patrick’s Day 

Party.  Thanks as well to the volunteers that 
helped make it a success. It was some good 

food and great times with family and 
friends! 



 

 

Remember if you have an up coming Birthday, Anniversary or other special event you would like in the newsletter, please 
email iopnewsletter@yahoo.com! Please submit by the second Saturday in the preceding month. 

Brian Dowling Jr 
April 25th 

 

Play Group  
Join us at the park 
Wednesdays at 4:00.  
 
Feel free to bring a 
snack to share. 
 
No drop offs please!   

Quin Eastburn 
April 15th 

Rachel Dance 
April 7th 

“Tootsie” Gardner 
April 12th 

Wendi Rome 
April 14th 

Trey Gardner 
April 20th 



 

 

To advertise please email 
iopnewsletter@yahoo.com 

Upcoming  
IOP Events 

April 1  Easter Party 
May 13  Triathlon 
June 17  Triathlon 
June 18  Father’s Day Fishing  
   Tournament and Fish Fry 
Oct 14  Triathlon 
 
 
NOTE: Private—Park rental functions may be viewed 
at www.isleofpines.org 

 
Orange County Mosquito Control  

Ph (407-254-9120)  
Email: mosquitocontrol@ocfl.net  

 
Getting bit by Mosquitos? Call Orange County Mosquito  

Control. They  will come out almost every time that someone 
calls. Spraying usually begins shortly after sunset and can  

continue into the very early morning,  
depending on the time of the year.  

mailto:mosquitocontrol@ocfl.net


 

 

Double Discount  
Plumbing 

 
Commercial & Residential 

IOP Resident for over 35 years! 
 

Bill Jenkins Jr. , Owner 
407-282-6056 Office 
321-303-8273 Cell 

 

State License # CFC 1426406 

 
Park Rental Information: 

 

If you are member of the IOPPA then you may 

“rent” the South Beach Park.  How do you go 

about that?  Well it is easy.  Check out the web-

site www.isleofpines.org and look under the 

Community Calendar to see if the date is availa-

ble.  If it is, download the Park Rental Applica-

tion (Under Community Stuff). E-mail Jesse 

Dance at flyfshermn82@gmail.com and let him 

know that you want to reserve the park. Next, 

make arrangements to get the paperwork and 

your $75 deposit check to Jesse. The park isn’t 

considered rented until the check and  paper-

work have been received.  Pick up the  Private 

Function sign from Jesse on the day of your 

party.  After the function if all is in order then 

your check will be returned to you.   

REMEMBER:  All garbage should be bagged 

and removed from the park.  Park Rules are 

also located on the IOPPA website and should 

be reviewed before your function. Other mem-

bers may still use the park and facilities. 

Stump Grinding by Gary 
Isle of Pines Resident 

 
 

Call for quote. 
Gary Fishman 
407-342-9146 

Please Slow Down  
 

Kids are on the streets waiting for school buses, 

walking, riding bikes,  skateboarding and such.  
 

Please use caution and observe the speed limit en-

tering  and exiting the neighborhood.  
 

Parents, please talk to your kids and tell 

them to be cautious. If they see a car 

coming move off to the side of the road. 

Make sure when they are waiting for the 

bus that they are not standing or sitting 

in the road.   
 

Thank you.  



 

 


